
                                      STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

          SELECTMEN 

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 30, 2015 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen presented the Boston Post Cane to Ruth Frink on Wednesday  November 25, 2015 at 

Prospect Place with her family and the selectmen in attendance. 

 The selectmen discussed how to distribute the town report to residents without the availability of the 

Boy Scout troop to help.  

Durwin Clark worked last week on smoothing the Mine Ledge Road  and added some hard pack to the 

surface. The couch on the Surry Dam Road was picked up and disposed of on Wednesday.  

The selectmen discussed the  two culverts on the Mine Ledge Road that need replacing and an 

additional one which is plugged.  After looking at the Highway budget, the selectmen agreed to put 

$9000.00 towards replacing the two culverts before the end of the year. Jay Croteau will contact Durwin 

Clark about ordering the culverts and contacting an excavator operator for the work.  

The  selectmen agreed to use John Davis services for the Highway Department on an as needed basis.  

Bruce Smith and Jay Croteau would like a copy of the culvert map. 

Jay Croteau will instruct Durwin Clark not to purchase road salt until the beginning of next year.  

Bruce Smith answered a call about the elderly exemption for Freeman Ellis. The application was not 

submitted early enough for the 2015 tax cycle and will be approved for the 2016 cycle. A copy of the 

application was sent to him.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The minutes were 

accepted as presented.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen researched the road classification for lot 5B 72 and 73 in the Patnode subdivision . Bruce 

Smith will check with Graz Engineering on the status of the road, driveway regulations and driveway 

application according to the warrant article passed in 2008. 

The Town of Surry received a thank you from the Girl Scouts for the use of the town hall for their 

meetings.  

The selectmen signed the invitation to bid for the upper Pond Road.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  



The meeting adjourned at 8:40 P.M. 


